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   18th October 2017

Dear Club Colleague
CLUB SURVEY OF 2nd AND LOWER XVs PLAYING IN THE RFU LEAGUES
RESULTS
Thank you to all clubs who gave GRFU their views on 2nd and lower XVs playing in the RFU leagues. The opinion of 67 GRFU clubs was sought, not requiring responses from Bristol Ladies, social clubs like Bristol Bisons and Gloucestershire Constabulary, our 2 Premiership clubs, Bristol Rugby and Gloucester Rugby, and clubs from the HE sector, such as Hartpury College and Bristol University.  Sixty-three clubs responded and of the 4 that did not, despite 3 reminders from County Office and being chased by their Combination representatives, one was from the Bristol Combination, one from the Forest Combination and 2 from the Gloucester Combination.

Thirty four clubs (54%) were not in favour of allowing 2nd and lower XVs to enter the RFU leagues.  Even, if the 4 that did not complete the survey supported the 29 clubs who were in favour, the majority of clubs would still not support 2nd and lower XVs playing in the RFU leagues. Therefore, GRFU will not be making the case to the Divisional Organising Committee (DOC) to allow 2nd and lower XVs to play in Gloucester Premier and league levels below.
Like Brexit, this is a very divisive result in that a significant number (nearly 50%) of clubs will not be happy with outcome, whereas just over 50% will be happy.  We did analyse the results further to see if any particular groups of clubs influenced the outcome or expressed the same opinion.

One of the questions asked in the survey was how many male adult teams each club regularly ran.  This question was asked, because there was a concern that clubs that only ran one male adult team regularly might feel disadvantaged by allowing 2nd and lower XVs to enter the RFU leagues; it was one of the disadvantages listed in the survey.  Eleven clubs told us that they only run one such team.  Of these 5 were in favour and 6 were against allowing 2nd and lower XVs to enter the RFU leagues.  Therefore, the opinions of these 11 clubs were in line with all other clubs in the county.

Of all the groups of clubs’ that we analysed, the only group, whose split of opinions was not in line with all the other GRFU clubs, were those whose 1st XV play at Level 6 and above.  Of these 9 clubs, 8 were in 
favour of allowing 2nd and lower XVs into the RFU leagues.  Clearly, the outcome will be particularly disappointing for these clubs.
WAY FORWARD

As was said earlier, the GRFU will not be pursuing a case with the DOC to allow 2nd and lower XVs to play in the Gloucester Premier and lower league levels.  However, the survey was part of the GRFU strategy of encouraging 2nd and lower XV players to play more often.  Therefore, we do need pursue other ways of achieving this.  Actions we will be taking include:

a. Undertaking work with clubs whose 1st XVs play at Level 6 and above to look for ways of improving the competitive structure for their 2nd and lower XVs.  Many of them participate in the SW League run by the DOC.  Is this the right type of competition? What improvements could be made? What are the challenges to all the fixtures being honoured?

b. Assessing the changes that have been made to the Wadworth 6X leagues (formerly the GRFU Reserve Leagues); in particular, the introduction of initial pools of 6 teams, with the 10 matches being completed by November, to allow leagues to be formed, eliminating those teams that have not been viable and to minimise future mismatches, with fixtures being arranged for the remainder of the season.   We are also monitoring matches where teams cry off on Saturdays, where the opposition have little or no chance of finding alternative opponents (even for a friendly).  Moreover, this often means that the referee cannot be re-allocated to another game, particularly as, at the moment, a lack of referee numbers, sometimes means Wadworth 6X league matches do not have a society appointment.  Such late cancellations mean that a group of players and a referee do not get a game, and money has been wasted by a club providing food.

c. In the New Year we will hold another series of club forums to review proposed strategies and their outcomes to date, and more importantly, to look at what other strategies we could pursue (which, among others, could include in the longer term the use of artificial grass pitches, the numbers of which are growing around the county, to play matches for 2nd and lower XVs at other times other than Saturday afternoons).

We are also open to any innovative suggestion that encourages 2nd and lower XV players playing more often and regularly.  If your club or an individual in your club has a spark of an idea, please do contact me.  It is always worth exploring and may be developed or generate an alternative that proves beneficial.

Yours sincerely
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